Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: November 12, 2014

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Kevin Lanahan & Christine Glassner.
1. Communications
a. Nov ‘14 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Meetings: Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on October 20
i. Bruce reported for Lou: 

1. 2015 Budget Review in process; 

2. working on 2015 Goals with committee; 

3. 2015 Field Allocation in process.

2. 2014 Holly Trail:

a. Bruce confirmed Recreation participation with Fran Plodkowski.
b. Recreation will provide hot cocoa and donuts for event.

c. Recreation will coordinate PA for performers with DPW.

3. 2015 Field Allotment:

a. Bruce distributed first notice to all 2013/2014 users to submit for 2015.
b. Early requests are already being received. 

c. Kevin discussed the need to the Pastime Club hosting a 100th anniversary baseball game at Borough Park in June 2015. Will need to coordinate with Little League baseball.

4. Prior  Business: 

a. Bruce followed up with Sue Giordano to assure $500 was submitted for Mt View Student Council.
5. New Business:   
a. Christine Glassner has agreed to continue her position with the MBRC beyond Dec’14. (note: Ned Panfile has also confirmed continuation)
b. Bruce reported that the 2015 MBRC budget was submitted with a 1.6% decrease in requested funds.

c. Bruce/Amy confirmed that MBRC has submitted all documentation for Municipal Alliance matching funds up to $2,500

d. Kevin introduced the possibility of honoring the 100th Anniversary of the Pastime Club during the 2015 Labor Day parade.

e. Chris inquired about having the Girl Scout/Brownies sell popcorn during the summer movies as a fund raiser. Bruce encouraged this saying the Twin Boro Bears did this successfully years ago under Mrs. Paragano.

f. Chris suggested moving the December meeting to the Black Horse Tavern. Kevin and Bruce agreed it would be a nice change of pace around the holidays.

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, December 10th, 2014 at the Black Horse Tavern
